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March 22, 2010

DECLARATION OF BARBARA GEORGE

On 6/19/2002 the California Energy Commission docketed my petition to 
intervene in their licensing proceeding for this facility.  I participated in Evidentiary 
hearings on 6/20/2002 but was denied intervention that same day as the 
hearings concluded.  I appealed the denial on 7/10/2002. My Petition for 
Reconsideration and the attached Memo of Points and Authorities described my 
efforts to intervene in this matter beginning in January 2002.  The Energy 
Commission heard my appeal on 8/13/2002, but denied it. 

I have no record that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District provided 
Public Notice to me of permitting actions for this facility. If I had received Notice I 
may have participated in the public comment opportunity. Both the Energy 
Commission and the BAAQMD were aware of how to reach me, because 
although I moved, I continued to be involved in Energy Commission matters, 
including other power plant applications.  Furthermore, my email addresses have 
been the same since that time.

I hereby certify under the penalty of perjury that the above is true and correct.

/s/Barbara George
________________________
Barbara George
Executive Director
Women's Energy Matters
P.O. Box 548
Fairfax CA 94978
(c) 510-915-6215 (O) 415-457-1737
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bgwem@igc.org
www.womensenergymatters.org

Attachment:  Petition for Reconsideration (as filed), with attached Memorandum of 
Points and Authorities, Declaration of Barbara George, and Proof of Service


